
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Commander’s Stuff 
By Joe Barker 
joebarker104@gmail.com 
 
   I’m writing this column with Poppy 
Days and the Memorial Day parade fast 
approaching. I’m reminded of a passage 
from Bob Dole’s book, “One Soldier’s 
Story.” During his speech at the 
dedication of the World War II memorial 
he observed, “What we dedicate today is 
not a memorial to war, rather it is a 
tribute to the physical and moral courage 
that makes heroes out of farm and city 
boys, and inspires Americans in every 
generation to lay down their lives for 
people they will never meet, for ideals 
that make life itself worth living.”  
   This time of year people typically look 
at Memorial Day as the unofficial start 
of summer and a time to slide into a 
relaxed mindset. I appreciate the 
respectful manner to which our Post 
members (with friends and families) 
continue to honor those who paid the 
ultimate sacrifice and support those 
veterans in need.  
   I hope to see everyone at the Post 
installation dinner in June. Remember it 
is at a new location (Salerno’s in 
Hodgkins) with a new menu. Your 
presence makes the event.  
  
 

 
 
    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On June 14, let’s all wish a Happy 
Birthday to the premier force for right, 
the U.S. Army! … and the Army keeps 
rolling along.  
 
Hospital Chairman Report 
By Walt Bergenthal 
(708) 246-4858 
 
   On April 26, Hines Hospital Volunteer 
Services held its annual Volunteer 
Recognition ceremony and luncheon at 
the Brookfield Zoo Discovery Center. In 
attendance were Bruce Harken, Seedy 
Ulrich and Walt Bergenthal. Bruce was 
honored with a 1,000-hour service award 
and was one of three volunteer guest 
speakers.  
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Save the Dates 
 
June 8th – Hospital Visit 
June 13th – Post Installation Dinner 
June 16th – deadline for July 
newsletter 
July 11th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular 
meeting at Grace Lutheran Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Service Officer Stuff 
By Chuck Bosko 
(708) 205-3541 (cell) 
(312) 980-4512 
chuckbosko@att.net 
 
   Change is constant. Example, ever 
hear the quote, “If you don’t like the 
weather, wait.” Surely as the sun always 
rises, the weather always changes. 
Which brings me to this month’s 
column. 
   I have been honored to serve as the 
Memorial Day Parade and Observance 
Committee chair since 2010 (I think it 
was 2010 - the years seem to melt unto 
each other after a while). Anyway, back 
to my intention. So now it is an 
appropriate moment in history to invite 
another 10778 Post member to assume 
the chair position. Effective with 
installation dinner, our Commander, Joe, 
will appoint a new chair for this 
incredibly great committee. Bruce 
Harken has agreed to lead our committee 
forward.  
   I am most sincere conveying to all that 
I have truly enjoyed serving on the 
committee with some of the most decent 
veterans I have known. Together, we 
have instituted changes that have 
allowed the parade to flourish and 
evolve into a wonderful community 
event while retaining the true purpose of 
Memorial Day - to never forget the 
sacrifices of fellow service personnel we 
have known during our own service 
years.   
   A few of those changes included 
altering the entire parade route north of 
the Burlington Railroad tracks. This was 
essentially a change for the safety of all 
participants and residents for the parade. 
Further, we began to provide huge tents 
as shelter for the Tower Chorale and 
West Suburban Concert Band, and 

shelters for our fellow veterans; we 
provided a new venue for a total sound 
system for the guest speakers and the 
Tower Chorale; we invited student 
members of the Lyons Township High 
School’s Model United Nations club to 
read the names of the fallen Army, 
Marines, Air Force and Navy service 
personnel; and we developed a proper 
procedure process for the selection of a 
Parade Grand Marshal.  
   Yes, being involved with this 
committee has been an honor. I am most 
grateful for all the committee members, 
past and present, for their support and 
for their dedication to their unwavering 
commitment to keep alive the true 
meaning of Memorial Day - honoring 
America’s citizen soldiers who died to 
keep America God’s most cherished 
nation.  
 
In Comradeship, 
Chuck Bosko 
Allons!  
 
Oops, one more thing! Somehow, a 
certain DD 214 was not included in last 
month’s newsletter.  Look for it 
elsewhere in this month’s edition. Pay 
attention to the veteran AND the officer 
signing that vet out of the military. 
Enjoy! 
 
Quartermaster Report 
By Mike Winner 
(708) 829-0069 
Gonakadet@att.net 

 
Statement of funds as of 5/9/17: 

Post General Fund  $21,508.00 
Post Relief Fund         165.00 
Post Dues Reserve                 0 
TOTAL:   $21,673.00 
 
Semper Fi!  





  
 
 
 
 
 
 


